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Works notification  |  28 February 2023 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

Planned maintenance works took place over the weekend at Hunter School of Performing Arts to install ground 
monitoring wells at the back of the Theatre Building. This work involves the installation of water table monitors using 
narrow bore holes. 

During the works a member of the contractor team sustained an injury and therefore the work was stopped. The work 
area, which includes a small 20cm wide borehole in the artificial turf, has been cordoned off with bollards and danger 
tape to keep students, staff, and school visitors separate.  

The contractor is complying with all Safework guidelines and advice. Works will remain paused until a review is 
completed.  

The area will remain out of bounds to students and staff until the maintenance work is finished. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Thank you for your 
cooperation during this important work. 
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